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Early in 2014 Senate President Don Gaetz posed this question:  “How do we know whether the 
laws we pass have the intended results?”  The Guardian ad Litem (GAL) Program took this 
question to heart and decided that the program would determine whether the “Let Kids be Kids” 
bill passed in 2013 is allowing youth in foster care to have opportunities like any other youth in 
the community.   

This report presents the findings of a survey of foster parents, Guardian ad Litem volunteers, and 
Florida Department of Children and Families (DCF) Regional Directors to determine the impact 
of this new law.  The results show that “Let Kids be Kids” is a success about which Florida can 
be very proud. 

Bill sponsors Senator Nancy Detert and Representative Ben Albritton listened to Guardian ad 
Litem volunteers, Foster Parents, members of Youth SHINE and other child advocates, as they 
crafted the law.  House Speaker Will Weatherford and his wife, Courtney, an active Guardian ad 
Litem herself, were also committed to make the proposal a reality.  The historic legislation 
became effective July 1, 2013.  The impact of this law validates that we all do better when we 
listen to the children who are most affected.   

We want to thank Governor Rick Scott who endorsed and signed the bill into law with a signing 
ceremony recognizing the youth, Trudy Petkovich, President of Florida State Foster/Adoptive 
Parent Association, foster parents and volunteers who advocated for it; Bonnie Marmor, a GAL 
volunteer who prepared and coordinated the survey and wrote this report; former DCF Secretary 
David Wilkins and his wife, Tanya, who actively advocated for this law through the Fostering 
Florida’s Future Committee; Carole Shauffer; Christina Spudeas, Executive Director of Florida’s 
Children First, and the many others on her team who have worked on the “quality parenting 
initiative,” and the children and youth in foster care who let it be known through our thousands 
of volunteers that they want to be just like all the other kids.  
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The children and youth in the photos on the cover and throughout this report are dependent 
children to whom the Guardian ad Litem Program is appointed. The children photographed are 

real examples that these great laws have impacted their lives for the better. 
































